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Brussels, 24 May 2024 

 

Draft minutes  
of the EUGC committee meeting on 16 May 2024, 12h30,  

Il Ramo Verdee, Rue de Toulouse 46, 1040 Brussels 

 

***** 

 

 

In Attendance:  Peter BAADER, Christian EHLERS, Emilio RODRIGUEZ 

Excused Dominic DOYLE, Victoria PAGADIGORRIA 

 

 

1. Membership situation 2024 

On 16 May 2024 the EUGC had 116 members 

 

2. Golfing programme 2024 (state-of-play) 

➢ The most recent programme (19 March 2024) can be found on the EUGC 
website (www.eu-golfclub.eu)  

➢ Challenge de Printemps Seniors: The EUGC will not progress to the quarter 
finals. Our teams were too often incomplete. The EUGC had difficulties 
finding players for the first category (hcp. 0-12,4). However, participants who 
took part in matches enjoyed the friendly atmosphere. The committee decided 
therefore to register again next year. A greater effort may be needed to 
present complete teams, and to make full use of the possibility to field players 
in categories which do not entirely correspondent to the player’s handicap 
“upgrade”). The committee thanked Peter BAADER for having managed this 
years’ challenge. 
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➢ Ladies’ friendly competition - clubs with no course: The EUGC ladies won the 
friendly competition in Rigenée Golf Club. The results and pictures can be 
found on the EUGC website (https://eu-golfclub.eu/news.html). The 
committee thanked Victoria PAGADIGORRIA for looking after our team. 

➢ Triangular match – clubs with no course: The triangular match among clubs 
without would be staged in La Bruyère on 8 June. The EUGC remains 
convinced that the competition should be open to all members. The President 
would suggest to the other clubs that everybody should designate 5 players 
(tbc), who would contest the match. These players should go out last. 

➢ Match play competitions: The first-round matches have been completed. 
Emilio RODRIGUEZ would inform players and the committee of the outcome 
and the next matches. 

➢ Additional events in the summer: The National Golf Club has been booked for 
5 August. The President would contact l’Empereur et Bercuit and enquire if 
the EUGC could obtain a favourable rate (under €100) in August. Emilio 
RODRIGUEZ suggested he would “test-play” the Stenhoven Country Club. 
The club offers competitive green fees (€65) but is situated on the Dutch 
border (115 km from Brussels) 

➢ Winter Cup 2024/2025 following the consultation of members: The committee 
decided that in 2024/2025 7 winter cup Stableford competitions would be 
played between November and March. Next to Pierpont the committee would 
also try to play different courses, weather, attractive prices and availability 
permitting. 

 

3. Equipment (uniform and balls, etc.) 

The committee decided it would ask the captain, Dominic DOYLE, to look after the 
orders of club uniforms equipment. 

 

4. AFGOLF and FRBG General Assemblies, 24 April 2024 

AFGOLF AG: The extraordinary general assembly refused a “sustainability 
contribution”. Therefore, the point on the creation of a foundation was withdrawn. 
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FRBG AG: The general assembly granted discharge for the budgetary execution in 
2023. A strategic plan 2024-2027 was adopted. The federation card would be priced 
at €68 in 2025. 

 

5. Cooperation with other international clubs 

The point was not discussed in the absence of the captain. 

 

6. Miscellaneous 

➢ The next committee meeting would take place on 25 July. 

 

 

Christian EHLERS 
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